
 

 

Pinkney Neighborhood Association Meeting Outcomes 
Meeting Zoom: Oct. 15, 2022  Meeting called to order at 10:01 a.m. 

 
Meeting participants: Kim Heck; Shane Heiman, Josh Spence, Anne Shaw, Pat Miller, Paul Jefferson, Davide Unekis, Jen 
Unekis  
 
Approval of Agenda  
Motion to accept the Agenda as presented. Motion by P. Miller, 2nd by J. Spence. Voice/hand raise vote. Motion carries.  
 
Approval of August Meeting Outcomes (Note: Sept. Meeting was not official; no 
approval is necessary for September Outcomes) 
Motion to accept the August Meeting Outcomes as presented. Motion by J. Spence, 2nd by P. Miller. Voice/hand raise 
vote. Motion carries.  
 
Treasurer’s Report 
• Account balances: Checking $1484.02; Savings $223.64; Petty cash $254.71  
• Upcoming expenses: Coordinator fees and neighborhood Trunk or Treat postcard. 
• Grant: The City will dispense the final $2500 allocation this month. 

 
Reports  
• President’s Report. 

1. President Heiman attended the Lawrence Arts Commission meeting to show support for the ethnic grocery store 
outdoor mural project. There was some discussion that the timeline to paint the mural was not realistic, but the 
Commission gave its approval with the understanding that the timeline may need to be lengthened. 

2. LMH Update - Conversation with CEO Russ Johnson. Reed Medical will move into 6th & Maine building. 
Undetermined use for Reed. Children’s Learning Center is moving into Medical Arts Building. LMH owns the 
buildings on Maine. They will be repurposed, ideally most for affordable housing. LMH is committed to also 
making Woody Park (which will be relocated) and Sandra Shaw more welcoming. 

3. Lawrence Loop – nearly complete. 
 
• LAN Report. Bert Nash is proposing 20 to 24 affordable housing units in Downtown Lawrence in variety of models, 

i.e. above commercial space, free standing. Breaking ground is desired for fall 2023. Funding, planning and locations 
need to be determined. 

• Signage Committee. The city contacted Chair Heck and has moved the signage planning to April 2023. The City is 
undergoing a rebrand process which could affect signs. PNA hopes to be first in line! 

 
Business Items 
Trunk or Treat 

• We have approximately one dozen booths committed: the Fire Dept. will participate with a medic unit; DOTTIE 
from the public library has been asked; LMH Fellowship class will be participating with a booth. 

• Entrance to the parking lot/event will have blow up Halloween decorations.  
• Set up is set for 2 p.m. in advance of the 3 p.m. start. 
• PNA desires to invite LMH families to participate and to attend. P. Miller motioned to do so; 2nd by J. Spence. 

Voice/hand-raise vote. Motion carries.   
• Updated flier for Pinckney Elementary has been completed and provided to the school for distribution. A final 

flier will be sent home on Fri., Oct. 28. 
• Donations have been received: approx. $320. 
• Signage is in the review stage and will be ordered and placed ASAP. A new banner is also desired. 
• K. Heck to order/pick up donut holes from Dunkin’ Donuts; S. Heiman to bring apple cider. 
• Committee members are to review the spreadsheet and update it as necessary. 

 
A motion to adjourn was made by K. Heck, 2nd by J. Spence. A Yes Vote is indicated by leaving the Zoom. Motion carries. 
The meeting adjourned at 10:59 a.m.  


